603-363-4624
www.nhchesterfield.com

PO Box 175
Chesterfield, NH 03443

July 1, 2018
Subject: Request for Information on Broadband Coverage in Chesterfield, NH

To:  Andrew T. Bauer
Argent Communications
PO Box 278
Bristol, NH 03222

Dear Andrew:

The Town of Chesterfield is Requesting Broadband Coverage information to determine the
unserved locations in town as defined by RSA 38:38, I(c). An unserved location 1s defined as a
location that does not have access to at least 25 Mbps download/3 Mbps upload speeds (25
Mbps/3 Mbps). The location does not need to be subscribing to this service, but the service must
be available at the street location. You may provide either a list of unserved addresses or a list of
served addresses to meet this request. Per SB 170, you have 2 months to respond to this request.
A preferred response method would be a list in spreadsheet format with specific addresses
itemized and whether those addresses have the required service available.

The Town of Chesterfield is making this request following the requirements of SB 170 in order
to pursue the option of the Town Bonding upgrades to the Broadband infrastructure to meet the
25/3 specification. Once information is received (or the 2 months lapses) the Town will issue a
Request for Proposal (RFP) for improving the Broadband infrastructure from all providers who
would consider entering into a public-private partnership with the Town.

If you have any questions, please contact me by phone or email.

Regards.

Al *F;

Alissa Fox

Town Administrator

For Selectmen of the Town of Chesterfield, NH
townadmin(@nhchesterfield.com
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